
 

 
For all of the latest information, please visit  

www.Bedford50th.com 

Dear Bedford Senior High School Graduates and Friends, 
 
We are excited to officially post this invitation and information on the Bedford Senior High School 50th 
Anniversary Celebration, the weekend of September 25-26. A two-day celebration of the 50th year of Bedford 
Senior High School, which first opened its doors the fall of 1965. 
 

BEDFORD HIGH SCHOOL 50th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION OVERVIEW 
 
FRIDAY EVENING, September 25, Homecoming in the BHS Stadium  

 Alumni Mule Mingle, 4­6:30pm across from the Stadium entrance. Eat, Meet and Greet!  

 Shuttles will be provided to both the stadium on Friday night and to the Junior High School Gym for 
the "Program" on Saturday. 

 Pre­game, 6:30pm to honor the 2015 Homecoming Queen and Court 

 Halftime BHS Band show, then an introduction of the 

 Alumni taking the field, both Douglas Rd BHS and Jackman Rd BHS 
 
SATURDAY, September 26, in the Bedford High School & the Junior High School 

 Open House beginning at 11am. A chance to walk the high school halls once again. During the tour, 
you'll find memorabilia, displays from all aspects of the school, an honor area to alumni lost in war, 
athletic program and sports coaches and memorabilia, and a couple rehearsals happening at the end 
of A Hall. Refreshments and more will be in the cafeteria. 

 After a short walk or ride on one of the shuttles, the 50th Celebration Program will begin at 2:30pm in 
the Junior High Gym. There, you will meet alumni, present and former board of education, 
administrators, teachers, and all we can find. You will experience performances by present and alumni 
band, orchestra, choir and theater. Directors from the past are all planning to be there to guide them 
in the performance. 

 
Please read all the letters of invitation posted here, as they are specific to: 
1. *ALL BHS Alumni *Administration * Board of Education *Staff 
2. Alumni Homecoming Band 
3. Alumni Concert Band 
4. Alumni Choir 
5. Alumni Orchestra 
 
Cordially,      
Edd Bankowski, Retired BHS Staff grapple48@yahoo.com  
Paul Stanifer, Retired BHS Staff pstanifer@gmail.com  
Andy Rousselo, BHS Principal 
Co-Chairs, The Bedford High School 50th Celebration Planning Committee 
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